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       Student Technology Fee Committee Meeting Minutes

Date:
March 14, 2008
To:
Student Technology Fee Committee

From: 
Mike Asoodeh, Assistant Vice President for Technology

Minutes from the March 14, 2008 Student Technology Fee Committee meeting are as follows:

In Attendance: Committee members – Dr. Asoodeh, Dr. Marvin Yates, Chris Barcelona, Theron Batie, Zealon Solomon, Kristian Francisco, and Greg Gaiennie.  Also in attendance were Clarissa Sampey and Shannon Sciortino.  Dr. Asoodeh had proxy for Dr. Baldwin.  Chris Barcelona had proxy for Kristian Francisco.  
The meeting began at 1:00 p.m. 

· The February 29, 2008 meeting minutes were reviewed. A motion was made by Dr. Yates to approve the minutes. Zealon Solomon seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion.
Donna Methvien joined the meeting at this time.

· Reports on Action Items:
· Action Item:  A report and recommendation from the Lab Usage Subcommittee will be provided at the next meeting based upon usage data.  Dr. Yates and the SGA President will work on preparing the proposal to create a lab in the Student Union as soon as the Student Union renovation plans are finalized. Dr. Yates will meet with the current and future SGA Presidents, as well as Donna Methvien before the next STF meeting.
· Small Projects Communication – Dr. Asoodeh did communicate with the recipients of Small Projects Grants.
· Textbook Rental – Dr. Asoodeh did send Donna Methvien the name of the contact person in Textbook Rental, and Donna Methvien did offer computers to them.  However, they decided that they did not need surplus computers as they found a couple of computers that can be used for their project.  They have requested that the sign-in program be installed on the computers so that students will be charged for the prints they make.  Textbook Rental will provide their own printer, but STF will provide the printing supplies (ink and paper) for the printer.  
· Library – Dr. Asoodeh and Donna Methvien did discuss with the Library the replacement of some of their old computers with STF surplus computers.  The library will probably take all of the remaining surplus computers.
· Campus Infrastructure – Dr. Asoodeh did ask Ray & Russell to spend some time with Kristian Francisco for further information on campus infrastructure.  Dr. Asoodeh also sent a document to the students regarding upcoming infrastructure upgrades. 
· Computer Lab Usage Report – Dr. Yates and Dr. Asoodeh were part of a discussion with Dr. Crain  and others that highlighted the need for this report.  The Provost and others will schedule a walk to identify a location for the new 24 hour lab.  A decision will need to be made on this by April. At the next meeting, the committee will review the student use of computers on campus to decide if we still need the same number of computers in STF labs. The committee already knows that it will close the SGA lab.
· Upgrade of Computer Labs – The SGA lab will not be upgraded because it will soon close.  When the new 24 hour lab is established, it will be furnished with new computers.  Neither the current 24 hour lab nor the Periodic Teaching Lab will be upgraded because they will both be used as math labs beginning with the Fall Semester.  Since the math programs mainly utilize the internet, the existing computers will be sufficient for the next couple of years.  Denham Springs High School can now be replaced with the Livingston Center, and will be updated in our database.  In a previous meeting, the committee had approved the transfer of the computers used at the high school to the high school.
· Campus Infrastructure – Dr. Asoodeh provided a preliminary plan to the committee.  Action Item:  Dr. Asoodeh will provide an upgraded plan after his next meeting with his team.  It was discussed that Fayard was built 8 or 9 years ago, and that the switches in Fayard are also 8 or 9 years old.  As part of this plan, those switches need to be replaced.  Fayard is a very large building when it comes to computers, and as such, it will cost approximately $70,000 to replace the switches throughout the building.  A motion was made by Dr. Yates to spend the money on the switches out of the $200,000 already approved for the campus infrastructure upgrade.  Chris Barcelona seconded the motion. The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving this motion.  
· STF 08-09 Budget – Dr. Asoodeh provided the committee with a preliminary copy of the 08-09 budget. As part of his discussion, he pointed out that the major difference from last year is that the budget was reduced by 5% because enrollment is down. The amount dedicated to the upgrade of checkout computers was reduced slightly, and the amount dedicated to hardware was reduced because it was based on the replacement of fewer computers than last year.  A motion was made by Dr. Yates to approve the 08-09 budget. Chris Barcelona seconded the motion. The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving this motion.
· Surplus Computers – Donna Methvien received a Surplus Computer proposal after the agenda had been created.  The committee agreed to include it in this meeting.  Biology requested five computers to use in classrooms for data collection, storage and analysis. A motion was made by Chris Barcelona to grant the surplus computers to Biology, contingent upon their availability.  Zealon Solomon seconded the motion.  The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving this motion.  Biology also submitted a request to have SAS installed in their lab for use in classes.  SLU already has the licenses available.  Dr. Yates made a motion to allow the SAS software to be installed in the Biology lab.  Chris Barcelona seconded the motion.  The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving this motion. 
· A motion to adjourn was made by Chris Barcelona.  Zealon Solomon seconded the motion. The vote was 9-0 in favor of this motion. The meeting was adjourned at 1:50 p.m. 

· Next Meeting –The next meeting will be held Friday, April 11, 2008 at 1:00 in the Career Services Conference Room.

___________________________________________________________


Approved by SGA President, Chris Barcelona 

___________________________________________________________


Approved by Assistant Vice President for Technology, Dr. Mike Asoodeh
Office of Technology ( SLU 10569 ( Hammond, LA ( 70402 ( 985-549-2314 ( Fax 985-549-3922 ( technology@selu.edu
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